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National Association of Medical Examiners

Greetings from the NAME Foundation.  This belated first (and final) 
Newsletter of 2021 comes at the end of another strange and interesting 
year.  With the pandemic, the continued opioid epidemic (can we call this a 
pandemic too?), and issues related to workforce shortages within FP, it has 
been a challenge to produce just one Newsletter this year. 

The 2021 was again held at the Hilton-West Palm Beach, the same venue that 
hosted the 2018 Annual Meeting.

A huge shout-out to the NAME 
Leadership and all of those 
responsible for putting-on a very 
successful, educational, and smooth-
running combined LIVE and virtual 
meeting this past October.  Special 
thanks to Dee McNally, Tara 
Snethen, Program Chair Jennifer 
Hammers, and IT-guru Louis Jares, 
for all of their efforts which made 
the meeting a huge success.

The meeting once again took place 
in West Palm Beach, FL, from 
October 15-19, 2021, and featured 
nearly 80 oral presentations and 
close to 100 poster presentations! 
Most of the talks were presented 
LIVE, but several occurred virtually 
via pre-recorded presentations.  
These worked quite well, with little 
if any technical difficulties noted. A 
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total of 285 attendees registered for and attended 
the meeting.  In addition, there were 23 vendor 
booths, with 38 vendor registrants, for a total of 
323 registrants.  The Board of Directors meeting 
took place virtually prior to the actual meeting, 
but the NAME Business Meetings occurred as 
usual during the meeting, with no major issues 
of contention to report on.  Please see below for 
further details.

Considering the pandemic, the meeting was very  
well-attended.

Carl Schmidt’s presentation on the “Results of the 
Automation of the Tissue Donor Referral Process in an 
Urban Medical Examiner’s Office” was one of nearly 80 
scheduled platform presentations.

Victor Weedn filled-in for co-author B. Goldfarb and 
presented on “Appeals of Manner and Cause of Death  
in Maryland.”

There were even some international attendees. Gert 
Saayman from South Africa presented on “Mob Justice 
Fatalities.”
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Although a majority of presentation were given “live,” a 
sizeable number were offered via previously-recorded 
sessions which were projected for the audience.  

A very nice presentation honoring the life and work of 
Charles Hirsch was given by Jim Gill and Susan Ely.

Toxicologist Prentiss Jones, PhD, presented on the  
re-emergence of para-Fluorofentanyl.

Each session included a question and answer period.

Please note that, for those who attended the 
meeting in person, CME applications are due by 
December 31.  The link is here:   
https://www.thename.org/2021-cme  

Once available, access to view the recordings 
of the meeting will be posted at: https://name.
mclms.net/en/connect/memberclicks. If you 
did not attend the meeting (if you are not already 
registered), in order to access the meeting, you 
must first register at:  https://www.thename.
org/2021-registration 
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POSTER SESSIONS

There were nearly 100 poster presentations, with 
3 separate sessions which took place on Saturday, 
Sunday, and Monday.  Many students, residents, 
and fellows participated in this year’s poster 
presentations.

As usual, the poster sessions were well-attended and  
well-received.

Steve Cohle and others getting a close-up look at the 
posters.

In addition to dedicated time where presenters were 
required to be at their posters, the posters were available for 
viewing all day for each of the 3 poster day sessions.

Trung Thanh Bui, MSII from the Philadelphia College of 
Osteopathic Medicine – South Georgia, in Moultrie, GA,  
was one of several medical students to present at this  
year’s meeting.

Mehrnoosh Ghandili, MD, of Wake Forest Baptist Medical 
Center in Winston-Salem, NC, was one of several resident/
fellows presenting at this year’s meeting.
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Batoul Aoun, DO, of the University of Michigan, presented a 
poster regarding the utility of postmortem tryptase levels in 
intra-operative anaphylaxis-associated deaths.

Winners of the various Best Paper/Presentation 
Awards at the 2021 Annual Meeting were as 
follows:

John Smialek, MD Best Resident Platform 
Presentation:  
Kasey Kreutz, MD – Let’s Talc about Drugs: 
Excipient Lung Disease and Interpretation of 
Postmortem Findings

 
Kasey Kreutz, MD, receives her award from NAME 
Foundation Chair Joseph Prahlow.

John Smialek, MD Best Resident Poster 
Presentation:  
Brittany Holden, DO – Molecular Autopsy in 
Vascular Ehlers-Danlos (Type IV)

The Best Resident poster.

Brittany Holden, DO, winner of the Best Resident  
Poster award.
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John Pless, MD Best Student Platform 
Presentation:  
Ashley Prandecki, MD - How Does a Mass 
Casualty Event Impact Staff of the Coroner’s 
Office and is Meditation an Effective Tool for 
Mediating these Impacts?

Ashley Prandecki, MD, winner of the Best Student Platform award.

John Pless, MD Best Student Poster Presentation:  
Alexander Lokken, MSII - Relapsing 
Polychondritis As A Cause of Sudden and 
Unexpected Death with Central Nervous System 
Involvement

 
Alexander Lokken, MSII, winner of the Best Student  
Poster award.

Susan P. Baker Public Health Impact Award: 
(sponsored by Maryland Medical Legal Society)
Michelle A. Jorden, MD - The Medical Examiner-
Coroner and Public Health: An Innovative 
and Collaborative Approach to the COVID-19 
Pandemic – The Experience of Santa Clara 
County, CA

Michelle Jorden receives her award from President Jim Gill.

Mary Fran Ernst Best Affiliate Presentation:
No eligible submissions.

Sudden Unexplained Death in Childhood (SUDC) 
Foundation Award:
No eligible submissions.

NEW Toxicology Award – The Edward J. Barbieri 
Forensic Toxicology Award:
Donna M. Papsun, MS, D-ABFT-FT - Proliferation 
of Novel Synthetic Opioids in Postmortem 
Investigations Post Core-Structure Scheduling for 
Fentanyl Related Substances
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Barbieri Toxicology Award winner Donna Papsun, MS.

Congratulations to all the winners and 
participants, and a special thank you to 
Dr. Robert Stoppacher and his committee 
“Scientific Presentation Awards” for judging the 
presentations.  All awards other than the Susan P. 
Baker Award, the Edward J. Barbieri Toxicology 
Award, and the SUDC Foundation Award are 
sponsored by the NAME Foundation. The Susan 
P. Baker Award is sponsored by the Maryland 
Medical Legal Foundation in the amount of $500. 
The Edward J. Barbieri award is sponsored by the 
Fredric Reiders Family Foundation in the amount 
of $500. The SUDC award is sponsored by the 
SUDC Foundation in the a mount of $1,000. The 
Best Student award recipients receive $500 each, 
while the Best Resident award recipients receive 
$1000 each.

Other Meeting Activities
Vendor/Exhibit Hall

The exhibit hall first opened for the welcoming 
banquet on Friday night.  The remainder of 
the meeting, it doubled as an eating area (for 
breakfast) and vendor exhibit hall.  It provided for 
a nice area for people to get to know new people 
and see old friends.

Opening banquet and reception.  Meeting with old friends 
and making new friends.

For the first time in many, many, many years, Dee was not 
able to attend the Annual Meeting, but she was with us 
in spirit.  Here, Tara Snethen poses with a picture of Dee 
during the opening banquet.



Page 8

NAME 2021

Back to index Back to index

Old friends meeting face to face again.

As mentioned, there were over 20 vendors. Thanks to each 
for supporting NAME!

The exhibit hall doubled as a breakfast room, so every 
morning, more socializing could occur.

Resident/Fellow Reception
The annual resident/fellow reception, sponsored 
by NAME’s Diamond Level Corporate Partner, 
NMS Labs, was a huge success.

The reception took place in the hotel courtyard, a beautiful 
setting to meet and greet.

President-elect Kathy Pinneri, and Current President Jim Gill.
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Several dozen brave souls got out of bed before 6 am to 
participate in the Annual Rigor Run/Walk.

Barry Logan and MJ Menendez of NMS Labs.

The route for this year’s Rigor Run/Walk. 

Rigor Run/Walk
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Cadaver Open
Winning team: Bruce Fitterer, Robert Winter, 
Don Burbink, and Jeff Monroe.
Closest to the pin:  Wayne Daniels and Jeff 
Monroe.

NAME Annual Business Meeting
The NAME Business Meeting was held on 
Monday, October 18.  As mentioned above, 
there were no major issues of contention, just 
some “housekeeping” bylaws amendments.  The 
biggest and most important business of the day 
was the election.  

The following represents a synopsis of the 
elections:

2022 NAME Officers:

President:  Kathryn Pinneri MD (Texas)

Vice President:  Joyce deJong (Michigan)

Secretary-Treasurer:  J. Scott Denton MD 
(Illinois)

[Chair of the Board:  James Gill MD 
(Connecticut) – Immediate Past President]

 

Kathryn Pinneri, MD, NAME President for 2022

Joyce deJong, DO, NAME Vice President for 2022

J. Scott Denton, MD, NAME Secretary-Treasurer for 2022
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James Gill, MD, NAME Chair of the Board for 2022

Board of Directors (starting 1st term):
Jan Gorniak, DO (Nevada)
Katherine Maloney, MD (New York) (to fill Joyce 
deJong’s term for 1 year)

Board of Directors (Affiliate Administrator) 
(starting 1st term):
Kristine Cavicchi, MS, MPA (Massachusetts)

Board of Directors (returning for second term):
Ponni Arunkumar, MD (Illinois)
Michelle Jorden, MD (California)
Victor Weedn, MD, JD (Maryland)

AMA Delegate: Michelle Jorden MD (California)
AMA Alternate: J Scott Denton MD (Illinois)
Going off of the BOD:
Christopher Boden
Louis Finelli, DO

The NAME Board of Directors’ election for 
the NAME 2022 at-large Executive Committee 
members also took place.  Joining the officers 
(Chair of the Board, President, Vice President, 
Secretary-Treasurer) are the following:

Michelle Jorden, MD
Keith Pinckard, MD, PhD
Reade Quinton, MD

Congratulations to everyone.

NAME Foundation 
Events at the 2021 
Annual Meeting
The ever-popular NAME Foundation Silent Auction 
was again held virtually this year. Special thanks 
to Dee, Tara, and Kim Collins for all of their hard 
work in making it a success. There were only 25 
items in this year’s auction; however, these items 
raised $2485. Thanks to everyone who donated 
items. Thanks also to all who bid on items. We 
look forward to returning to a LIVE, on-site, Silent 
Auction at next year’s meeting.

The NAME Foundation “special event” took place 
on Saturday, October 16. Originally, the event was to 
feature Dr. Jeff Jentzen speaking about the Jeffrey 
Dahmer case; however, because of uncertainties 
related to COVID, a decision was made to postpone 
the presentation until next year. In place of the 
originally-planned presentation, a last-second 
decision was made to honor Randy Hanzlick, MD, 
for his accomplishments and his lifetime service to 
forensic pathology and death investigation. Randy 
was recently diagnosed with stage IV cancer and 
was unable to attend the evening; however, he was 
able to help put together a program, complete with 
Powerpoint slides and audio, so that we could hear 
from him. Joyce deJong, Steve Clark, and Tracey 
Corey, along with Reade Quinton and Jim Gill, 
participated in the event. For those of us familiar 
with Randy, it was a nice evening of reminiscing. 
For those who did not know Randy, we hope that 
it provided a glimpse of who he was…as Jim Gill 
stated, a “legend.” Randy died on Monday, October 
25, 2021. He will be greatly missed. For those 
who were unable to attend the bittersweet event, 
it is available online for viewing at: https://www.
dropbox.com/sh/uclzdeoafmijsrm/AACYy4S2xJrR
L6TBz2Cyw_7ra?dl=0  

A special fund has been set-up within the NAME 
Foundation to honor Randy. Anyone wishing to 
donate in his honor is encouraged to go to the NF 
website at: https://namefoundation.wildapricot.
org/Donate 
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Randy L. Hanzlick – 1/22/1952 – 10/25/2021

The Saturday Evening Event.

Reade Quinton was the recipient of the inaugural Randy Hanzlick Persistence Award.
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The annual 50/50 raffle winner was Frank Miller, 
MD, from Cleveland, OH.  Frank graciously 
donated his winnings back to the Foundation in 
honor of Randy Hanzlick.

Reade Quinton and Jan Gorniak preparing to determine  
the winner of the 50/50 raffle.

A total of 17 students and residents successfully 
fulfilled the criteria for receiving a travel stipend 
from the NAME Foundation, to assist them with 
being able to attend the meeting.  In order to meet 
the criteria, presenters must:  submit an abstract, 
have the abstract accepted, register for the 
meeting, attend and present at the meeting, and 
submit a manuscript to NAME two weeks prior to 
the meeting.  This year, each of the recipients will 
receive $500.  Congratulations, and thank you for 
advancing research within forensic pathology and 
death investigation!

NAME 2021 Annual  
Awards Banquet
The NAME Annual Luncheon and Awards 
Ceremony took place on Tuesday, October 
19.  A special ceremony was held to honor the 
widow and family of the late John Edland, MD, a 
forensic pathologist who showed great courage 

and honesty in his dealing with the Attica Prison 
riot deaths in 1971.  NAME has instituted an 
Award Coin in his honor, which is presented to 
all forensic pathology fellows as they begin their 
fellowship.  

NAME Executive Vice President Mary Ann Sens with 
members of the Edland family.

Several other awards were presented (see 
list below), including the inaugural Randy 
Hanzlick Persistence Award, given to a “mid-
career” forensic pathologist who demonstrates 
characteristics of Dr. Hanzlick.  The winner of the 
inaugural Hanzlick Award was Reade Quinton, 
MD, from Rochester, MN.  Congratulations 
Reade!  Congratulations also to all of the other 
award winners.

2021 Annual Luncheon and Awards Ceremony
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2021 Chair of the Board Sally Aiken with 2021 President Jim Gill.

Certificates of Appreciation:                                                                                              

Christopher Boden, BS  
(service on Board of Directors)
Louis Finelli, DO (service on Board of Directors)

Lou Finelli with Jim Gill.

 

Outstanding Service Awards:                                                                                          

David R. Fowler, M.D.  
(Chair, Interim Meeting, Radiology, Baltimore, 2020)

Jennifer L. Hammers, D.O.  
(Chair Annual Meeting, West Palm, 2021)

Laura D. Knight, M.D.  
(Chair, Virtual Annual Meeting, 2021)

Laura Labay, Ph.D.  
(Chair, Interim meeting, Toxicology, Virtual, 2021)

J. Keith Pinckard, M.D., Ph.D.  
(Chair, Annual Meeting, Kansas City, 2020)

Suzanne R. Utley, M.D.  
(Chair, Interim meeting, Mass Fatality, Anaheim, 2020)

Jennifer Hammers receiving her award from President Gill.

Keith Pinckard receiving his award from President Gill.
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Presidential Awards:                                                                                                                        
Iceberg Award (for Special and Ongoing Service)
Louis D. Jares, B.S.
Nicole R. Jackson, M.D.

Louis Jares receiving his award from President Gill.

Crystal Star Award (for Service, Time, Attitude 
and Respect)
M.J. Menendez, J.D.

MJ Menendez receiving her award from President Gill.

 

Compass Award (for Steadfast and Enduring 
Counsel to NAME)
Francisco Diaz, M.D.
 
Lifetime Achievement Award (for Lifetime Service 
to NAME) 
J. Scott Denton, M.D.
 
Randy Lee Hanzlick Persistence Award (for 
Outstanding Mid-Career Leadership)
Reade A. Quinton, MD

The Passing of  the Gavel…

2021 NAME President Jim Gill with incoming 2022  
NAME President Kathy Pinneri.
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Message from the 2021 
NAME President

NAME 2021 President Jim Gill, MD

Dear NAME Members,

Our main focus this year was workforce (Go 
MJ!).  Given the shortage of forensic pathologists, 
NAME made a major push in several areas to 
help get more people interested in forensic 
pathology.  Some other recent NAME Projects/
Accomplishments include:

1.	 In October in West Palm, FL, we had our 
first in-person annual meeting since 2020.  
There were over 300 registrants and all the 
presentations were recorded so they can be 
viewed later for CME by members who could 
not attend. The late Dr. John Edland was 
honored for his investigation of the deaths 
at the Attica prison uprising.  His wife and 
three daughters attended the meeting and 
each received a commemorative coin.  One 
daughter spoke about her father and it is 
anticipated that the recording will be available 
on the NAME website.  

2.	 Workforce: 

-	 NAME-Edland Coin:  NAME awarded 
a commemorative coin to graduating 
pathology residents who entered FP 
fellowships this year.  It honors John Edland 
who investigated the Attica Prison deaths 
(see above).

-	 More than 20 NAME members made 
NEPRIS presentations about FP careers to 
High School and Middle School students. 
NEPRIS connects teachers and students.

-	 We have created videos of members on how 
they got interested in forensic pathology 	
which are available on our website and 
YouTube.

- 	 We have started a virtual lecture series for 
medical students. More than 200 attended 	
the first one.

3.	 NAME has been working with the CFSO on 
funding for NamUs and support for forensic 
pathology fellowship salaries and a loan 
forgiveness program.

4.	 NRMP Match:  NAME is sponsoring a national 
match for FP fellowships beginning in July 2024.  
Over 90% of the program positions have chosen 
to participate.

5.	 New Meeting Awards:

-	 The Randy Lee Hanzlick, M.D. Persistence 
Award was created as a  Presidential award 
for Outstanding Mid-Career Leadership by a 
NAME Member.

-	 The Sudden Unexplained Death in 
Childhood (SUDC) Foundation Award is for 
the Best Platform presentation at the annual 
meeting in Pediatric Death 	 Investigation. 
This award is sponsored by the SUDC 
Foundation.

-	 Edward J. Barbieri Forensic Toxicology 
Award for the Best Platform presentation at 
the annual meeting in Forensic Toxicology.  
This award is sponsored by the Fredric 
Rieders Family Foundation. 
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6.	 Liaisons: NAME has established liaisons with 
the National Medical Association (Kristinza W. 
Giese) and the American Board of Forensic 
Anthropology (MariaTeresa Tersigni-Tarrant). 

7.	 NAME supported the Pathology Section of 
the National Medical Association to have 
its First Annual Forensic Symposium. The 
symposium included a Forensic panel with 
NAME members Dr. Angela Baldwin, Dr. 
Ken Obenson, Dr. Sasha Breland, Dr. Jan 
Gorniak, and Dr. Alfredo Walker. Thanks to 
Dr. Kristinza W. Giese, our NMA liaison.  

8.	 NAME-L, NAME-E, NAME-C:

-	 NAME-E: NAME created a pilot NAME-E 
for students, residents, fellows, and recently-	
board-certified FPs along with fellowship 
program directors.

-	 NAME-C:  NAME has developed NAME-C 
for chiefs to discuss personnel matters, etc.

-	 NAME-L:  Is undergoing some logistical 
changes.    

9.  Position Papers and Statements:

	 The following position papers are in 
progress: 

-	 Disaster-Related (weather) Deaths 

-	 The Second Autopsy

-	 The Role of Pathologist Assistants	

10.  NAME’s Protocols for Interagency 
Interactions in Mass Fatality Incidents committee 
updated the NAME’s Mass Fatality plan.

11.	Educational Activates Committee: The EAC 
had a very successful year with excellent 
teaching cases.  There is a page on the website 
that has archived all of the cases.  The EAC 
also did profiles of 13 forensic pathologists.

12.	I&A Committee: Since 2015, the number of 
accredited offices has increased from 85 (77 
full accreditation, 8 provisional) to 98 (92 full 
accreditation, 6 provisional). The population 

served by NAME accredited offices has 
increased to 129,631,000 (40% of US).

13.	NAME Member Assistance and Education:

-	 NAME provided templates for obtaining 
access to the electronic medical record and 
for state legislation to allow for per diems 
with a valid out-of-state license to work in 
another state for a limited basis with having 
to obtain a license.  

-	 Our monthly “5 Bullets” helped to keep 
members up to date.  

-	 The NAME Bioterrorism and Infectious 
Disease committee provided periodic 
literature reviews of recent Covid-19 articles 

-	 NAME networked with the Society of 
Cardiovascular Pathology who provided 
excellent cardiovascular pathology talks to 
the membership.  

-	 NAME has worked with on a grant that will 
help us fund a virtual grand rounds with 	
CME and free toxicology seminars. 

14.	The NAME Web Site has been updated:

-	 There is a NAME Dropbox that has images, 
presentations, sample curricula, sample 	
applications to start a forensic pathology 
fellowship, and other teaching materials.  

-	 There is a new detailed listing of all the 
forensic pathology fellowship programs 
that can be updated by the program 
directors.

15.	2022 Interim Meeting:  It will be virtual and 
not coincide with the AAFS meeting. 

16.	2022 Annual NAME meeting, in-person in 
Dallas:  October 14-18, 2022.

Thanks to all of the Committee Chairs and 
Members who participated in this very productive 
year!  The EC was quite busy—thanks go to Sally 
Aiken, Kathy Pinneri, Scott Denton, Mary Ann 
Sens, Joyce deJong, Kent Harshbarger, and Keith 
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Pinckard.  And of course, special thanks to Dee 
McNally and Tara Snethen.

Sincerely,

James Gill MD

2021 NAME President

NAME Foundation 
Update
As you already know, the NAME Foundation 
exists to promote the profession by advocating 
for research, education, and history preservation.  
The Foundation continues to grow in its impact 
within the forensic pathology/death investigation 
community.  The Foundation has been especially 
active in recent years, through its sponsoring of 
the annual awards for best papers for affiliates, 
students, and residents. The Foundation has also 
provided thousands of dollars in travel stipends 
for students and residents to attend the NAME 
Annual Meetings.  

Did you know that the NAME Foundation also 
offers membership to organizations?  As such, 
corporations and educational institutions may 
join to show their support for forensic pathology/
death investigation research, education, and 
history preservation.  If you know of any 
corporation or educational institute whose leaders 
may be interested in joining the Foundation, 
please pass our information along to them, and let 
the Foundation know of their interest.  Corporate/
Institution membership categories are available at 
the following annual donation levels:  $250, $500, 
and $1000.

The standing committees (and Chairs) of 
the NAME Foundation include the following:  
Membership/Nominations (John Butts), Bylaws/
Policies (Greg Schmunk), Finance/Investment 
(Mike Graham), Fundraising (Chris Milroy), 
Advocacy/Annual Meeting (team), Newsletter 
(Joe Prahlow), Silent Auction/Meeting (Kim 

Collins), Education (Frank Miller), Research (Joe 
Felo), History (Greg Schmunk), and Long-Range 
Planning (Tom Noguchi). 

The NAME Foundation Board of Trustees (as 
well as the NAME Board of Directors) continue to 
investigate the pros and cons of possibly merging 
the Foundation back “under the umbrella” of 
NAME.  Currently, both organizations exist as 
separate entities but share many common goals. 
The Foundation initially began as a committee 
within NAME, but then incorporated as a 501c3 
organization, while NAME remained a 501c6.  
Several years ago, for tax-savings purposes, 
NAME also became a 501c3 organization.  Both 
organizations are working on this issue; however, 
as this topic is of great importance, and there are 
other pressing matters currently being addressed 
in NAME, the discussions regarding a merger 
remain “tabled” at the moment. All NAME 
members and NAME Foundation members are 
invited to provide input to this ongoing discussion.  
Please direct any comments/questions to NF 
Chair Joe Prahlow at joseph.prahlow@med.
wmich.edu Thank you.

NAME Foundation Board 
of Trustees Meeting 
and NAME Foundation 
Annual Business 
Meeting
The NAME Foundation BoT also met “face-to-
face” this year, on Friday morning, October 15, 
but we continue to have monthly conference calls 
as well.  The NF Business Meeting took-place on 
Friday afternoon.  The current officers were re-
elected to serve for another year.  
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The NAME Foundation 
and Academic Forensic 
Pathology Journal
If you are currently a NAME Foundation member, 
you have free access to AFP.  Moving forward 
beyond 2021, SAGE, the publisher of the journal, 
will continue to provide this benefit to NF 
members in good-standing. The scope and the 
focus of APFj fits-in nicely with that of the NAME 
Foundation, and the Foundation is optimistic that 
its relationship with AFPj is successful for both 
the Foundation and AFP.  

To Join the Foundation or to 
Renew Your Membership
You can join (or renew your Foundation 
membership) via the new NAME Foundation web 
site. 

If you are a NAME Foundation member but have 
never been to the site, here is how to get on:

•	 Go to https://namefoundation.wildapricot.org/ 

•	 Click “Log in” at the top right.

•	 Enter your e-mail address and password. If you 
forgot or don’t know your password, click on 
“Forgot password”.

NAME Foundation Website!  
https://namefoundation.wildapricot.org/ 

(see below for details)

Journal Access
To access the AFPj (if you are already a 
Foundation member), simply to the website at 
https://namefoundation.wildapricot.org/. After 
you log in, go to the “AFP JOURNAL” tab at the 
top of the page to find further instructions.

•	 If you are in the system, you will receive a link 
to enter a new password.

If you are not yet a Foundation member (you will 
get an “Email not found” message when you enter 
your e-mail on the “Forgot password” page):

•	 Go to https://namefoundation.wildapricot.org/ 

•	 Navigate to the “Donate” tab.

•	 Enter the requested information and choose 
a donation amount (minimum of $50 for 
individuals, $250 for institutions to obtain 
benefits of membership, such as the journal).

•	 If you wish to designate your donation to a 
specific category, please do so. If you want to 
donate to multiple categories, you will need to 
make multiple separate donations.
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•	 Once your donation is processed you will have 
access to the site and the journal.

Any Foundation member who donates the 
required minimum donation will have their 
membership expiration date extended by one year 
from the date of the donation. Alternatively, any 
member may go to their profile (click on your 
name in the upper right corner) and then click on 
the “Renew to mm/dd/yyyy” button in the center 
of the form.  If you are making an institutional 
donation, please check the box at the bottom of 
the donation form.

If you have any problems with the above, or 
if you feel that you are a Foundation member 
and the system does not recognize you, please 
send an inquiry to the Secretary: greg@
urbandaleforensics.com 

Please also check the Foundation Website for 
information regarding the AFP journal and any 
special events which are planned.

** Special Thanks to Greg Schmunk for most of 
the meeting-related photographs presented in this 
newsletter. **

Dee and Greg

Future NAME Meeting 
Locations
2022 Interim Meeting - VIRTUAL  
(NOT with AAFS) 
Pediatric Forensic Pathology 
Chair:  Kelly Lear, MD		      April 22, 2022

2022 Annual Meeting 
Dallas, TX		                   October 14-18, 2022

2023 Annual Meeting 
San Jose, CA			        October 13-17, 2023

2024 Annual Meeting 
Denver, CO			   September 19-23, 2024
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NAME Foundation Board of Trustees (2021)
Chair – Joseph A. Prahlow
Vice Chair – Chris Milroy
Secretary – Gregory A. Schmunk
Treasurer – Michael Graham
Founding Director – Thomas Noguchi

Trustees: John Butts, Kim Collins, Joe Felo, Jan Gorniak, 
Peggy Greenwald, Jim Luke, Yvonne Milewski, Frank Miller, 
Keith Pinckard, Michael F. Rieders, Joel Sexton, Mark 
Super,Samantha Wetzler; Ex-Officio (non-voting):  
Jonathan Arden, Sally Aiken, Jim Gill

NAME Foundation Membership Criteria
The NAME Foundation is proud to offer membership 
to any member of the National Association of Medical 
Examiners who makes an annual contribution to the NAME 
Foundation.   The following minimal annual contribution 
qualifies membership in the NAME Foundation: 

NAME Members:		  $50.00
NAME Affiliates:		  $50.00
Non-NAME Individual: 	 $50.00
Corporate/Institution: 	 $250, $500, $1000

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION 
OF MEDICAL EXAMINERS


